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Production Research Advisory Board (PRAB)

Meeting Minutes of August 3, 2017
MSU SVREC, Frankenmuth, Michigan  48734
PRAB Members in attendance:

1. Dan Hensler, Chairman, ADM 


MBS

2. Kevin Noffsinger



MBC 




3. Clint Stoutenburg



MBC

4. John Krick




MBC
5. Greg Ackerman




MBC


6. Dan Armbruster




MBS

7. 





MBS

8.                                                                                        MBS

9. 





MBC - Alternate


10. Jim Roggenbuck




MBC – Alternate
11. Dennis Bischer                                                            MBS - Alternate

12. Scott Dumaw




MBS - Alternate

Staff in attendance:

Joe Cramer




MBC Executive Director

Greg Varner




PRAB Director of Research 

Chairman Dan Hensler called the meeting to order at 10:00 am and immediately welcome MBS representatives Scott Dumaw and Dennis Bischer who will serve as alternates.  They are replacing Jim Howe and Keith Paige.  Hensler expressed his appreciation to Howe and Paige for their contributions.  Bischer and Dumaw were then asked to briefly introduce themselves to the Board.  Both are well qualified and will serve the industry well.   
Hensler then relinquished the chair to Executive Director Joe Cramer for the purpose of electing a chair for FY 2017-18.  Cramer asked for nominations.  Kevin Noffsinger nominated Dan Hensler.  Greg Ackerman moved that we close nominations and cast a unanimous ballot for Hensler.  Motion passed
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  A motion was made to approve the agenda as printed by Dan Armbruster with support by Ackerman.  Motion passed. 
MINUTES:  Meeting Minutes from March 8, 2017 were presented for review.  Armbruster moved to accept the minutes as printed.  The motion was supported by Ackerman.  Motion passed.          
PUBLIC COMMENT:  there was none.        
FINANCIALS:  Cramer presented and reviewed YTD financial reports including budget comparison.  Noffsinger moved to accept the financial reports.  Ackerman supported.  Motion carried.  
FY 2017-2018 BUDGET - Cramer presented a FY 2017-18 budget proposal.  Following a lengthy discussion that focused on revenue, Krick moved to recommend the budget proposal to the MBC for adoption.  Clint Stoutenburg supported.  Motion carried.  

Dr. Jim Kelly noted the need to PRAB to consider the purchase of a new combine.  

Executive Director’s Report

· Dry Bean Research Specialist Search Committee – since declaring the first search a failed search, the Search Committee has met to review 9 applications.  3 applicants have been identified for interviewing.  We hope this can take place in early September.    Research Committee will meet later today to discuss any conclusions from the interview conducted on February 16th and identify the next steps.     

· Re-Districting – Cramer updated the group on the process underway to combine District 7 and District 8 and to create an “At Large” position.  Representative Canfield will further our request.  We hope to see this moving through the process in late August.      
· Preferred Future – a copy of our Preferred Future was included in the meeting packet.  MBC will consider formal adoption during their meeting later today. 

Research Director’s Report

· Research including  variety, disease and weed is being conducted in 13 locations this year.  11 of the locations incurred water damage of varying significance.  Gratiot County has the most damage at this point.      

· SCBG - Bean Health – Phase I is complete.  Phase II is well underway.  Phase III is being considered.  There is still a lot to be learned in this area.  
· SGI Dry Bean Ingredient project is complete.  The final report and invoice has been submitted.  There is still a lot to be learned in this area as well
· 2017 Dry Bean Research Variety Plot Tour Schedule is being circulated amongst the industry.  

· 2017 Calendar of Events was included informationally. 
·  Chairman Hensler welcomed all of the growers in attendance and thanked them for their time and participation.  After offering some background and expectations Hensler yielded the floor to Research Director Greg Varner.  

MSU Dry Bean Breeding and Research Update - Dr. Kelly updated the group on the breeding efforts taking at MSU.  Most of the work in being done at the SVREC.  Timely rains have the plots looking very nice.  Blacks bean research in the focus this year.  Improving yield and canning quality are the priority.  Research efforts at the Montcalm Research Center have been hampered by excessive water that followed a dry planting season.  Dr. Kelly reminded the group that at times adverse conditions may be positive for productive research!

Dr. Kelly, who became a half time employee at MSU on July 1, 2017, told the group that MSU will host this year’s BIC Conference.  After explaining the event. Kelly explained the various sponsorship packages.  After discussing, Krick moved to support a platinum sponsorship package for $5,000.  Stoutenburg supported.  Motion carried.                       

Dr. Cichy updated the group on the work being done within the SGI dry bean ingredient grant.  This project is complete at this point.  

Cramer discussed USDA’s Multi State Research Grant opportunities.  Cichy, Kelly, Varner and Cramer will work with Nebraska and Minn-Dak to organize a multi-state application.      
Project Greeen Priorities – after a lengthy discussion it was determined that the much-needed work that remains to be done in the area of health and nutrition will be our highest priority.  Kelly will amend language in the report to address this priority and make sure it remains our highest priority within our Project Greeen proposals.   
With no further business, Chairman Hensler adjourned the meeting at 12:09.    

Respectfully submitted,

   Joe Cramer

Joe Cramer, MBC E.S. 
